VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
BUILDING COMMITTEE

August 5, 2013
Meeting called to order 7:00 p.m.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman




Donald Cuttill, Member




Larry Rice, Member




Vicky Moxley, Member

Also present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Phillip Kringlie, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller




John O'Connell, Attorney

Mr. Struve called the meeting to order to discuss three applications for business licenses.  All three businesses are located along River Road.

The first applicant is Luke Horner, Sales Manager, the Paint Drop, representing Valspar Corporation.  The address for the business is at 6880 River Road, Unit 22.  This company is a paint supplier for commercial users and is distributed directly to the job site.  They do not do any residential distributions.  Currently, they have 4 employees.  Pleasantview Fire Protection District has inspected the property for this use and has no difficulty with this type of operation in this location.  The consensus of the Building Committee is to recommend to the Board of Trustees that a business license be issued to Valspar Corporation.
The second applicant is Mr. Osama Adib, Chairman of 2 Wires Air Conditioning and Electric Works at 6880 River Road.  The company manufactures control wires for heating and air conditioning systems.  Mr. Adib has just opened a new business in Virginia and now is a property owner in the Village of Hodgkins.  Joe Lyons, Pleasantview Fire Protection District has not been to the site for an inspection.  The consensus of the Building Committee is to recommend to the Board of Trustees that a business license be issued to 2 Wires, contingent on the Fire District inspection and approval.
The third applicant is Mr. Rudy Valenta of Valtech at 6200 River Road.  Valtech is a distributor of educational toys for children.  The location is the old Public Works building on River Road.  There was some discussion regarding Mr. Valenta's desire for connecting the two buildings into a horseshoe shape at some point in the future.  Additionally, there was discussion of paving the easement along the west side of the property.  The easement is for access to the water tower located at the rear of the property.  The consensus of the Building Committee is to recommend to the Board of Trustees that a business license be issued to Valtech.
Adjourned 7:25 p.m.

________________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk
